18th June, 2018
Dear Parent/Carer,

P D Days

We would like to remind parents that school will be closed on Friday 29th June as this is a PD Day for staff.  

As we said in the February newsletter (see the school website if you’ve mislaid your copy) all five PD Days for 2018-19 will be taken together over the course of one week from Monday 3rd June, 2019 to Friday 7th June, 2019. This follows straight on from the Whit half-term holiday week, which is from Monday 27th May to Friday 31st May, 2019. This means that, in effect, the school will be closed for two weeks of holiday during the Summer Term, instead of the usual one. By doing this, parents will have the opportunity to take their children on holiday at cheaper rates than the usual school holiday times, without them having to miss any days of schooling. We would very much like this initiative to be a success, and that it will, firstly, reduce the amount parents have to pay on holidays, and that, secondly, the school’s attendance figures for the summer term will improve.
Dinner Money - Reminder
If your child wishes to change their future lunchtime arrangements to dinners or to packed lunches, you will need to complete the amendment form available at the office before the end of term.  If you think you may qualify for Free School Meals, details can be obtained from the school office. We would also remind parents that dinner money should be paid on a Monday and brought into school by the pupil in the envelope provided and placed in the dinner money tray in the classroom.
Jewellery and Hair

As the summer holidays approach we would just like to remind parents/carers of the continuing policy of no jewellery in Fens Primary School (apart from watches and medic alerts, as detailed in the school prospectus), and the fact that earrings and studs are absolutely not permitted. Loom bands/bracelets are also classed as jewellery and therefore are not allowed to be worn in school.
Similarly, we would also like parents/carers to remember the school stance on hairstyles. The current prospectus says: ‘some hairstyles such as severe close cuts, coloured hair and logos or slashes styled into the hair can be a distraction in school. We ask for your support in sending your child to school with an acceptable hairstyle.’
Many thanks for your attention to these points, and for your continued support on such matters.
Uniform 
School uniform can be ordered online from Tesco. The ordering can be done on a mobile phone, tablet, laptop or PC, and the following instructions should be followed: enter ‘Tesco school uniform’ into your browser, select the link, then when the page opens choose the ‘Uniform Embroidery’ option. This will open to another page where you enter the name of our school. Our school name and logo will then appear on a drop-down; select this and you will be taken to the page with our uniform choices. Once you have added the items you require to the basket you can continue to checkout. Delivery is £3.00 to your home address.
Sun Protection

Could we please remind parents that children need to have suitable headgear at this time of year as protection from the sun during playtimes and lunchtimes.  Sun cream should be applied before bringing your children to school; high factor once-a-day sunscreen with UVA and UVB protection is recommended. 

Sports Day

Sports day will be held on Wednesday 27th June, 2018 and will commence at 1.30pm, weather permitting. If it is necessary to cancel due to bad weather, we will send a text message.

Dates
Wednesday 27th June, 2018                             Sports Day – 1.30pm
Friday 29th June, 2018          
PD Day – school closed
Tuesday 3rd July, 2018


Discos:  KS1 4.15pm – 5.30 pm, KS2 5.45pm – 7.15pm
Thursday 5th July, 2018                                    
Y6 Leavers’ Assembly for Y6 parents – 5.00pm

Friday 6th July, 2018                                             Last day at Fens for (the majority of) Y6 children

Monday 9th July, 2018 
Start of Y6 secondary school transition fortnight (one  

               
week only for English Martyrs pupils)
Monday 9th – Friday 13th July, 2018

Arts Week

Friday 13th July, 2018

Arts Week celebration event (3.30pm)

Wednesday 18th July, 2018

 Parental consultations 3.30pm – 5pm

Friday 20th July, 2018


 Last day of term – school closes 3.20pm

Monday 3rd September, 2018
      
 School re-opens - first day of term for children
Yours sincerely,
P Cornforth
Headteacher

